 COUNCIL  MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING

March 1, 2016
A Regular meeting of the Millen City Council was held on March 1, 2016, at   6:00 P.M. in the Council Chambers

at City Hall.  Present were, Mayor King Rocker, council members Darrell Clifton, Ed Fuller, Robin Scott, Walter

Thomas and Regina Coney.  Also, present were City Manager Michael Felts and City Attorney Hubert Reeves.

Call to Order

Mayor Rocker called the meeting to order, at 6:00 p.m.

INVOCATION

Attorney Hubert Reeves gave the invocation.
1.  Approve the minutes of the February 2, 2016 Regular Meeting.

Councilman Clifton made a motion, seconded by Councilman Scott to approve the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting held on February 2, 2016.  The motion carried by unanimous vote. 

2.  Citizen request to be heard from Denise Ward and Carolyn Fields, with HEARTS for Families
Hearts for Families representatives Denise Ward and Carolyn Fields addressed Mayor and Council on the issue
concerning children drinking.  A request to close the gap in the laws to help promote children safety and
 promote social awareness groups.   Councilman Clifton made a motion, seconded by Councilman Fuller,

to proceed with an ordinance regulating the request.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.
3.  Presentation of FY 2015 Audit by Ms. Patricia Hunter, City Auditor.

Ms. Patricia Hunter, City Auditor briefed Mayor and Council on the findings for the 2015 Audit.

She explained the financial conditions of the City and the ending balances the City had for FY 2015.
Handouts of the audit were given to each member including City Manager and City Attorney.

4.  Vote to reappoint Ms. Pam Dwight to the DDA Board.
Councilwoman Coney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Fuller to reappoint Ms. Pam Dwight to the 
DDA Board.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.
5.  Vote to authorize Mayor to execute GEFA Loan Agreements for Solar Panel Projects.
Councilwoman Coney made a motion, seconded Councilman Scott to authorize Mayor to execute GEFA Loan
Agreements for the Solar Panel Project.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.

6.  Vote to adopt Resolution to authorize Mayor to execute CHIP application.
Councilman Clifton made a motion, seconded by Councilman Thomas, to adopt Resolution to authorize Mayor to execute CHIP application.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.

7.  Vote to approve Alcohol License renewals.  (See attached list)
Councilman Thomas made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Coney to approve the attached list of Alcohol
License renewals.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.
8.  Vote to purchase Intoxilyzer Machine for Police Department at a cost of $8,482.00.
Councilman Fuller made a motion, seconded by Councilman Thomas to purchase the Intoxilyzer Machine for the
Police Department at a cost of $8,482.00.  Confiscated Funds of $5,000 will be used in the purchase and the balance
would be out of the Operating Fund.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.
9.  Vote to hire CHB Acquisition Services, LLC to perform work on the Streetscape Project at a cost of $23,000.00.
Mr. Felts briefed Council on the work that needed to be done and explained that a consultant is needed to work
 with the project.  Councilwoman Coney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Clifton to hire CHB Acquisition Services, LLC to perform work on the streetscape Project at a cost of $23,000.00.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.
10.  Vote to allow City to apply for a 2016 LMIG Off-System Safety Grant.
Councilman Scott made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Coney to allow the city to apply for a 2016 LMIG OFF-
System Safety Grant.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.

11.  REPORT BY CITY MANAGER:

a.  Financials 
City manager briefed Council concerning the finances, he stated that72% of budgeted revenues had been collected, and72% of budgeted expenditures had been expensed at this time.
b.  Update on the Hwy 67 widening project.
Mr. Felts briefed council on the Hwy 67 widening project. He stated that the utilities are complete.
Mr. Felts explained that the city is working with the Tax Assessor in satisfying the right-a-way issues
with the tax payers so that their tax credit  will be given in the upcoming tax year.  We are currently

waiting on the list from the tax assessor. 

     
c.  Update on the 2016 CDBG application.

Mr. Felts briefed council on the 2016 CBDG grant that was discussed  to include housing, he was


advised by Ms. Linda with the RDC not to add housing at this time, since the area of this project
 

was so large.  Her recommendation was to leave as is, and only replace infrastructure.

d.  Chamber Banquet March 10, 2016, 6:00-9:00

Mr. Felts informed Council of the Chamber Banquet that would be held March 10, 2016, Thursday evening


at 6:00 P.M. and anyone that needed a ticket please let him know.
12.  Executive Session – If needed.
       Councilman Thomas made a motion, seconded by Councilman Scott to close Regular session at 6:52, entering 

       Executive Session. The motion carried by unanimous vote.
      Councilman Clifton made a motion, seconded by Councilman Fuller to close Executive Session at 7:18 and reenter
      regular session.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.  Council took no action.


13. Adjournment
There being no further business the Mayor adjourned the Meeting.

Approved by Mayor and Council________________________________

Mayor’s Signature____________________________________________

ATTESTED;________________________________________________
